Special Meeting for South Dearborn Regional Sewer District

April 10, 2018

Henry Dearborn Room

Call to Order

Present: Shane McHenry, President, Art Little, Jim Thatcher, Sue Hayden, County Administrator, Connie Fromhold, Auditor, Jerry Charls, Attorney

Pledge

Greg Neibarger – Council for the SDRSD presented in summary why Ordinance 2018-01 is just.

John R Skomp – Explained the Cost of Service Study for the SDRSD District. He states rates will be charged by City of Lawrenceburg, not directly by the district. They do not think appeal is valid, feels ordinance is in order.

Lynn Fledderman- Council for MGPI, this ordinance eliminates MGPI as a district customer. She thinks the Ordinance is not fair and reasonable. She urges commissioners to reject the ordinance, she feels interest was passed to MGPI from Seagram's. In her opinion SDRSD must go through IDEM to change the plan per statute. No record that the plan has changed, so MGPI is still a customer of the district.

Bill Neyer- Plant Supervisor says a separate contract is in place between MGPI and the district, which is now expired. Letter is sent to MGPI by the district February 14, 2017, serves as a Notice of Termination.

Cheryl Gonzalez- Co-Council for MGPI- Interest that passed by Seagram's is still intact, thinks Ordinance 2018-01 is not just.

Lynn Fledderman-Closing statement, can change contract by petitioning IDEM only. She is asking Commissioners reject the ordinance.

Greg Neibarger-Argues that everything is by statute, all rates are fair and legal.

Motion to take this matter under advisement and to be decided and announced at the next commissioners meeting, April 17, 2018 5:00pm, motion made by Jim Thatcher, seconded by Art Little.

Meeting adjourned-11:28am

Attest:

Shane McHenry, President

Connie A Fromhold, Auditor

Art Little

Jim Thatcher